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Achievement through Creativity, Community and Challenge   

 

 

Value for March  – Thoughtfulness      03 March 2023 

 

Dear Parents / Carers 

 

Dance 

It’s been quite a week for dance performances! 

 

Strictly Junior 

Last Saturday I took 53 children from Years 3 to 6 to take part in a Strictly Junior competition that was 

held at The Christian Life Centre. The children danced in teams performing Ballroom and Latin dances 

they had learnt in school. The 5 teams who represented Windmill were brilliant and should be very proud 

of themselves. 

 

Year 2 Dance 

Congratulations to the Year 2 children who danced at The New Theatre on Wednesday evening – they 

were amazing! 

 

Fundraiser for Syria / Turkey Earthquake victim. 

A huge thank you to everyone who supported out fund raising event last Friday. We are delighted to tell 

you that we raised the fantastic amount of £1,124.69. This total will increase as children in Year 6 have 

been holding sponsored events to raise more money. We will tell you the total raised when Year 6 have 

completed their fundraising.  

 

We will ensure that the money will go to a reputable charity who will be ensuring the money goes to where 

it needs to. A parent has already suggested a couple of charities that she knows are reliable. 

 

Identity Based Bullying 

In response to the section I wrote last week with regards to homophobic bullying, I was asked by a parent 

last week if we are also focussing on gender identity and the answer is yes. We want to ensure that boys 

and girls treat each other equally and don’t make presumptions about what boys and girls should be 

interested in and as a result try to exclude boys / girls from their games. 

 

Cycle Safety 

There was a very nasty accident yesterday morning on Old Road where a bus hit a cyclist and ran her 

over. It was on the corner of Titup Hall Drive near Wood Farm school. As many children and parents cycle 

to school we just wanted to remind you to take care on the roads. 

 

Key Dates 

 

 

17th March Comic Relief 

22nd March Parent Interviews 

28th March Year 4 Performance @2.00pm 

29th March Year 4 Performance @6.00pm 

31st March  End of Term 4 – finish at 2.30pm 

18th April Start of Term 5 

9th – 12th May SATs week 

9th - 12th May Year 5 Dorset trip 



 

18th May Year 3 Performance at 2.00pm 

18th May Class group photos 

 

Family Quiz 

The family quiz is TONIGHT and it is not too late to join in. Quizmasters Knapp will start their quiz at 

6.30pm this evening with rounds suitable for all the family.  

 

Please sign up using this link if you would like to join: 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeLBFRSpdtYSqG37eqCyZOsa114a9SpLO_UHu_1uDwSmOK

lCQ/viewform?usp=sf_link 

 

The quiz will be held on Zoom and there is an optional £5 entry donation to the PTA.  

 

Zoom link is https://us06web.zoom.us/j/7872154044?pwd=aUlLMHhXaFd2c3ZmRW04S3JaS2RSZz09 

 

Meeting ID: 787 215 4044 

Passcode: 1234 

 

If you would like to donate to the PTA: 

Barclays Bank 

sort code: 206521 

account no: 00978604 

reference: Quiz 

 

We hope you can make it. 

 

Next PTA meeting  

The next PTA meeting will be held online on Wednesday 8th March at 7.30pm. Zoom details and agenda 

will follow, but do get in touch if there is anything you would like to see discussed windmillpta@gmail.com 

 

100 club needs new members! 

The 100 club is like a lottery draw.  Each ticket you buy is allocated a specific number to enter you in to 

12 draws.  Every month, 3 numbers are drawn (overseen by Mrs Knapp), with prizes currently at £25, £15 

and £10 each month and a bonus draw at Christmas as there isn't one in August.  After prizes, the 

remaining money goes to the school library for books or other classroom purchases as agreed at PTA 

meetings.   

 

The closer we can keep to 100 participants the more money we raise for the school - from this month we 

will have about 15 spaces.  Please consider joining if you are able to by emailing me at 

wilkinson_h@hotmail.com or contacting me via classlist - Helen Baker 

 

Girls Open 7s Finals 

Our girls gave a terrific account of themselves and Windmill, and by my reckoning were the best all-round 

team at the final tournament of the city's 7-a-side competition. We qualified from our group, then were 

narrowly defeated by St Michael's (who we'd been thrashed by a few weeks prior). Some of the goals we 

scored were beautiful and involved some slick passing and movement. Well done Katie, Tanya, Chloe, Ivy, 

Jenny, Mabel, Raya, Maisie and Ines!  

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Lynn Knapp 

Headteacher 
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